Draft-Letter to Members of Congress

(Your Company Letterhead)

(Date)

The Honorable John Doe

U.S. House of Representatives (or United States Senate)

Dear Congressman (or Senator) Doe:

I am writing on behalf of my company, (name).  We are located in (city, state) and we employ (number) workers.  Our production workers are members of [name of union, if applicable].  We need your help.

The repeal of the Global Safeguard steel tariffs in December 2003 was a welcome relief to us, but it did not solve all our problems.  The U.S. continues to implement trade policies that restrict access to imported steel, even though the domestic industry can only supply up to 75 percent of U.S. demand.  The result is that steel prices are higher than they would otherwise be, and supplies are tight.  Quality has suffered in some cases as well.   

As a result, companies like (name) are finding it difficult at best to compete globally.  Our ability to participate fully in the economy’s recovery is severely hampered by our inability to obtain a steady supply of globally priced steel.  There are many reasons for the current imbalance in the U.S. steel market, but at least some of them are related to government policies that disadvantage steel consumers like (company name).

On behalf of (company name), I urge you to work for changes in U.S. trade policies that: 

· Give industrial consumers of a product equal standing with domestic producers and importers in trade cases;

· Require an analysis of the total impact of any trade policy decision on the overall economy, including any “downstream” impacts;

· Ensure that products not made in the U.S., or in “short supply”, are not subject to trade remedies that restrict imports; and

· Create a review mechanism to provide timely relief for affected industries when trade remedies produce unintended consequences.

Access to an adequate, stable supply of globally priced raw material is critical to the ability of U.S.-based manufacturers to compete globally.  Making sure that our trade laws protect those who need it without causing unintended “collateral damage” to other parts of the economy would help provide that access. 

Thank you for your consideration.

